ATTACHMENTS

UNDER SEPARATE COVER
Audit and Risk Committee Meeting

25 August 2020






Audit and RiskCommittee MeetingAttachments 25 August 2020

Table of Contents

5.1  Adoption of Annual Plan 2020/21
Attachment 1 Annual Plan 202Q1..........c.ccooovviiiiiiiiiiieeeeeeeee e B

Page3



Audit and Risk Committee Meeting Attachments 25 August 2020

ANNUAL PLAN
2020/21

choices,

ltem 5.1 Attachment 1




Audit and Risk Committee Meeting Attachments 25 August 2020

Introduction from your Mayor and Chief Executive

Your Council

Your Community Boards

Our mission and vision for the district
Our community outcomes

How we plan for our district

Our activities at a glance

Towards a recovered Mackenzie
Our plans in brief - the numbers
Our plans in brief - the highlights
Funding overview

Rating impact on sample properties

Comprehensive revenue & expenditure
Changes in equity

Financial position

Cash flows

Capital expenditure

Depreciation

Funding impact statement (whole of Council)
Reserve movements

‘Sesesavs
...lI..'

Rating definitions
Rating for 2020/21
Rating impact on sample properties

Annual Plan disclosure statement
Glossary
Contact us

ltem 5.1 Attachment 1




Audit and Risk Committee Meeting Attachments 25 August 2020

Towards a recovered Mackenzie

We are pleased to present the 2020/21 Annual Plan to our Mackenzie community. COVID-19 has dealt us all a blow, leaving our
tourism industry decimated, ripping through the heart of our community with many residents left unemployed and suffering
extreme hardship.

Despite the impact of COVID-19, we remain confident that we will continue a strong level of service, made possible by smart
financial management and sound investments from our past. One-off investment returns and reprioritisation have allowed us to
reduce projected rates increase from 8% to 4.48% in a response to extraordinary circumstances

This Annual Plan represents Year 3 of our Long Term Plan 2018-28 (LTP) and is largely a continuation of our Long Term Plan
2018-28. This year we will continue to maintain and improve our infrastructure while prioritising shovel ready projects to
help Kick start and stimulate our local economy. Council has identified any differences from the Long Term Plan as a result of
changes to the timing of projects, or new projects being introduced. In preparing this Annual Plan, Council reviewed each of
these variances, considering the financial impacts and potential changes to the level of service, factoring in known views of our
community. Council is satisfied that the plans that we present to you meet legislative requirements, will not negatively impacton
levels of service and will support our communities as we work towards a recovered Mackenzie. This plan will be known as our
Road to Recovery Annual Plan 2020/21.

In support of our recovery, Council recently adopted the COVID-19 Economic and Community Recovery Action Plan with a
number of key priorities.One of these priorities is to establish and empower a community-driven Advisory Group to design our
district’s recovery, working towards our ambitious recovery vision that “the Mackenzie Community is the most engaged, resilient
and flourishing community in New Zealand”. This Advisory Group will challenge mind sets ,to become more innovative, enable
a comprehensive rethink of the district’s future economic and social fabric and strengthen the glue that holds our community
together. Council will act as facilitator, enabler and advocate. We have also provided $200,000 of seed money as part of our
stimulus package. Our website contains more information about our COVID-19 Economic and Community Recovery Action
Plan.

This Annual Plan outlines some of our highlights and aims for the 2020/21 year. We are pleased to confirm that we will continue
to invest in our community and township services with a number of exciting projects planned within our communities including
a dog park in Fairlie, upgrades to our community centres in Twizel and Fairlie, improving accessibility to the eastern side of
Twizel’s Market Place and progressing parts of the Tekapo Development Plan including the redevelopment of the Barbara Hay
Reserve and the reserve on DArchiac Drive.

We continue core infrastructure projects highlighted in our LTP, while bringing forward shovel-ready projects as part of our
COVID-19 recovery including $10.66m of water supply projects with $10.0m of this work being debt-funded. We will complete
the Fairlie Water Treatment Plant which commenced in 2019720 and the associated reservoir, replace water pipes in Twizel and
Fairlie and upgrade the Burkes Pass water supply treatment plant. In roading, we have prioritised key shovel ready minor and
safety improvement projects, maximising our available NZTA co-funding and low interest rates for Council's 49% share. We are
planning several key projects totalling $1.45m with our share being $708,100. The majority of these projects will be footpaths
and shared-use paths to promote a fit and healthy community.

Considerable changes have been made to our tourism and economic development portfolio, including our Tourism Information
Centre in Twizel. A 24-hour self-service kiosks in Market Place to deal with competing demands for service in the Information
Centre and to ensure timely service provision to our community. We have also reviewed our service delivery contracts for tourism
promotion and economic development with the changes enabling an internal resource to lead more effective and efficient service
delivery to our community.

We are also planning for tomorrow’s Mackenzie, prioritising our District Plan Review, investing $1.2m to ensure we can complete
this overdue review. The District Plan data projections will inform our future transport planning and our next Long Term Plan.
The Destination Mackenzie project, funded largely with Provincial Growth Funding, is underway too. This is an important piece
of strategic work which will feed into our next Long Term Plan,

Our thanks to our Mackenzie team’s, commitment and passion in service of our community, We will continue to invest in
building the capability and capacity within our team, raising the bar and improving the culture of our organisation

Despite COVID-19, we remain optimistic and will embrace all challenges and adapt to meet all opportunities ahead! - -

Suzette van Aswegen Graham Smith

We look forward to sharing this exciting journey with our community. ) A
S .Y % if Chief Executive Mayor
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